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Immediate Release 

12 October 2023 

Attention: ALL MEDIA HOUSES 

CoGHSTA extends a hand to build Theresa Modiba a house. 

The MEC for Limpopo Co-operative Governance, Human Settlements and 

Traditional Affairs (CoGHSTA), Mr Basikopo Makamu will visit Ms. Theresa 

Modiba, a single parent from Mentz Village under the Polokwane Local 

Municipality jurisdiction following a tragic fire that left her and family homeless in 

August. 

The 43-year-old mother whose ten-roomed house was engulfed in flames has 

survived through the support and help of community members since the incident 

occurred.   

As a gesture from government to rebuild the lives of the family affected by the 

fire, CoGHSTA in collaboration with Mamondo Construction Company pledged to 

build them a BNG house (RDP). The foundation trench of the house under 

construction is prepared with steel reinforcement and it will consist of two 

bedrooms, a kitchen, living area and an outdoor VIP restroom.  

MEC Makamu’s visit to the Modiba family will take place as follows: 

Time: 10:00 

Date:13 October 2023 

Place: Mentz Village (Polokwane Local Municipality) 

For more information, please contact the MEC’s Spokesperson 

Hitekani Magwedze 

071 864 8664 

 


